
Western Slope Reining Horse Association 
Board Meeting Minutes 

November 30, 2021 

 
Present: Ray Stephenson, Bub Poplin, Cody Stark, Martha Grimes, Leigh Taylor, Kjersten Davis, Desiree 
Hardin, Janet Pearcey, Kelsey Rhyne and Darlyne Woodward.  

This meeting of WSRHA was held via Zoom on November 30th at 6:35 pm. 

 

Minutes: 

Minuets from October 12th need to be amended to include Darlyne Woodward.  With that correction the 
Board did approve the minutes. 

 

Treasury Report: 

Janet Pearcey reported that we have a $5400.00 profit for the year of 2021.  We will need to pay that 
accountant roughly $700.00 for taxes.  The final total for sponsorships and donations came to $12,000.00.  
The 2021 year end total is to follow.  Kelsey Rhyne motioned to pass the treasury report and Kjersten Davis 
seconded it.  Report was passed by the Board. 

 

Show Committee: 

Feedback on the Buckle Bonanza was that was the best show of the year.   

2022 Dates 

Schoolings April 16th and August 6th. 

Montrose – May 24 ½ day through the 29th, July 6 ½ day through the 10th and October 20 ½ day through 
23rd. 

Motioned to pass the dates by Kelsey Rhyne and seconded by Kjersten Davis.  The Board passed these 
dates. 

  

 

 



Awards Committee: 

Year End Prizes – The buckles will be like the Buckle Bonanza buckles.  Second place will receive a gift 
certificate to Equine Oasis for a custom show pad.  Third will receive a skyline pocketknife and fourth will 
receive a working headstall.  Budgeted $14,000.00 for awards and will be between $7,000.00 and 
$8,100.00 for the year.   

 

Banquet: 

The year end banquet will be January 22 at the Grand Vista in Grand Junction.  In conjunction there will be 
a Secrets to Judging that day presented by Bub Poplin.  Ray Stephenson has secured a room rate of 
$79.00 for Saturday night, along with $35.00/person dinner ticket along with a drink ticket.  The cost for the 
Secrets to Judging will be $75.00.  During the banquet we will provide dinner to the sponsors of $500.00 or 
more if they decide to attend along with a presentation and gift.   

 

Sponsorship: 

The committee would like to purchase a pop-up banner to have at all events with the current sponsors on 
them.  The board approved the purchase of the banner. 

 

Youth: 

MK Hardin has been selected as the 2022 Mountain Delegate.  She and Desire Hardin are currently 
working on 2022 sponsorship and youth activities.   

 

Website: 

Ray Stephenson and Kelsey Rhyne are going to be taking over the Website.     

 

 

Motion to adjourn was made by Janet Pearcey and Desire Hardin seconded it.  The Board then approved 
the ending of the meeting.   

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    


